
Town of Evergreen 
August 8, 2022 Regular Town Board Meeting 

 
The August 8, 2022 Town Board Meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by Chair Tim Kessler at the 
Evergreen Town Hall, W8896 Carlton Rd, Spooner.  The Pledge of Allegiance was said.  The meeting was 
properly advertised and all interested parties were notified. 
 
Those present were Tim Kessler, Gary Scalzo, Tim Wallace, Mary Zehm, Larry Bascombe, Brian and Mavis 
Melton, Adam LaPorte and Julie Kessler. 
 
Motion by Scalzo, second by Wallace, to approve the agenda as presented.  Motion Carried 
 
Motion by Wallace, second by Scalzo, to approve the minutes of the July 11, 2022 Regular Town Board 
Meeting.  Motion Carried 
 
Clerk Kessler reported on hall rental, driveway permits, special assessment searches and building 
permits.  Everything is ready for the primary election tomorrow.  Motion by Scalzo, second by Wallace, 
to approve the Clerk’s report. 
 
Treasurer Zehm gave her monthly financial report.  Motion by Wallace, second by Scalzo, to approve the 
report.  Motion Carried 
 
Larry Bascombe reported that they have been cutting up trees, patching and mowing.  Chair Kessler 
reported that the County still has our crackfilling to do yet. 
 
Adam LaPorte has requested that Town property next to his either be developed or returned to his 
parcel.  Chair Kessler researched this and found the town is not receiving any aid money on this and the 
process to return it to the adjoining landowners is the board so chooses.  The adjoining property owners 
would have to send a signed letter to the Town requesting this.  Then within 40 days the Town has to 
respond.  There would need to be a memorandum of understanding as to who will pay what costs 
associated with the transfer and then a resolution needs to be passed.   The board was in favor of this if 
that is what all property owners would like to do. 
 
The annual propane prebuy letter came with prices for the next year.  Motion by Wallace, second by 
Scalzo, to prebuy 800 gallons of LP for the next year.  Motion Carried 
 
The town can be reimbursed up to $2400 this year for clean-up events.  The bills for the May clean-up 
were just under half of that so it was decided to have a fall clean-up day on October 8 from 10 am to 2 
pm.   
 
Rural Insurance sent us a letter that our agent is retiring and our policy will be transferred to an agend in 
Ashln  The bills for the May clean-up were just under half of that so it was decided to have a fall clean-up 
day on October 8 from 10 am to 2 pm.   
 
Rural Insurance sent us a letter that our agent is retiring and our policy will be transferred to an agent in 
Ashland.     
 



Spooner Library is looking to have an outreach Bookmobile and is looking for parking lots and/or 
buildings to set up at.  Board approved the use and if the building is needed, Gary will take care of that.   
 
The Chair received an unsigned letter requesting that Carlton Road be fixed from Dock Lake Rd to 
Wright Road. 
 
County Board Supervisors gave updates on what is happening on the County level. 
 
Motion by Kessler, second by Scalzo, to review and approve the bills.  Motion Carried 
 
Motion by Scalzo, second by Wallace, to adjourn the meeting.  Motion Carried 
 
Submitted by 
Julie Kessler, Clerk 
 


